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If you haven’t noticed, our summer heat is reaching 
for the sun.  While it may be bit exhausting, let us 
hope and pray it has become lethal to that damned 
Covid pandemic that has driven us out of bounds. 
 
Due to delays and tight competition, we have two 
tournaments to report on this month.  Our Presidents 
Cup continued as a dramatic match-play battle at all 
levels.  The final was played Friday 7/31, with a nose 
to nose faceoff between Anton Riniti and Jason  
Jernigan.  They teed off at 1:00 PM for a very hot 
match, the temperature during their game soared to 
110⁰.  The competition was also hot as Jason pulled 
off a close 2-1 win.  Rumor has it that Jason 
slammed in 12 one putts and 22 putts total.  
 
The Club Championship was also an intense event 
with a relative new member, Ryan Hambright, being 
victorious over the three other semi-finalists.  Many 
members watched the playoffs to support their  
favorites and also because they enjoyed seeing the 
competition.  Ryan enjoyed a good lead going into 
the playoffs and struggled just a bit to win by an  
impressive seventeen strokes.  The remaining field 
was much tighter with a six-stroke spread between 
the other three players. Actual results (probably also 
shown nearby) were: 
 

Ryan Hambright: 68-68-71-72 = 279 (-5) 
Brett Geer: 78-72-69-77 = 296 (+12) 
Brandon Monarro: 73-77-76-72 =298 (+14) 
Marcus Schonabaum: 74-78-74-74 =300 (+16) 

 
On another note, you likely have noted that the lake 
renovation on hole 13 has been completed. Kudos to 
the POA, Pat Kemball, and Mark Lauder for all their 
efforts and support of the project that has greatly  
enhanced our course. 
 
Enjoy your games and be sure to drink plenty of  
water out there, 
 
Barry 
 
What does your golf score have to do with the  
weather? 
You are very happy when they both are  
in the 70’s ☺ 
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Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 

2020 Board of Directors 

2020 Tournament Schedule 
Sweetheart Tournament 12 pm              February13

th
 

Spring Kickoff (4 Ball Qualifier)        March 14
th
 & 15

th
  

President’s Cup                                             April 25
th
  

Member Guest                                                 May 9
th
  

Club Championship                             June 5
th
, 6

th
, 7

th
  

Stag Day                                              September 12
th
  

Fall Member/Member                   November 14
th
, 15

th
 

Christmas Tournament                         December 12
th
  

Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

 

Promote Honesty and Integrity in the game of golf. 
Promote the enjoyment of, and participation in, the game of 

golf for all members. 
Arrange games and tournaments that are fun,  

fair and inclusive. 
Provide financial disclosure and administer the Club’s  

assets in a professional and business like manner. 
Promote sportsmanship and care for the golf course 

 

The Men’s Golf Club Board of Directors 
Meets the First Wednesday  

of Each Month 

 

Club Historian     Jim Magill      951-244-5030  
 jamesmagill1926@gmail.com                   

 

SCGA Rep.       Dudley Thompson 951-244-6505  
 jthompso2@aol.com                              

 

Golf Pro         Pat Kemball     951-246-1782  
 patkemball@pga.com 

President        Barry Talbot    951 458 0017 

1st VP - Weds Game  Chuck Newsom  951 775 6640 

Treasurer       Eric Schrader   M-408 966 6690  

Secretary        Ted Horton    951 246 2928 

Handicap        Rick Halsey     951 202 0865 

Tournaments     Jerry Watson   928 308 9276 

Public Relations    Andrew Quinn  714 342 8118 

Membership/Rules  John Reed     562 755 1549 

Social          Rod Smith     442 444-8043 

Green Committee  Tom Scudieri   602 799 2100 
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Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 

2020 Board of Directors 

President         Ina Pickard       951-244-3062 
              bobandina@gmail.com    
 
Major Tourn        Mary Burns       650-766-6765                                                               
    1st VP         meburns21@gmail.com  
 
Handicap         Norma Yarbrough    951-244-8753 
    2nd VP       normajyarbrough@msn.com     
 
Tuesday Tournaments                                                        
              Marlene Cathro             951-201-3137 
              marlene.cathro@ca.rr.com    
Recording Secretary                                                         
              Kathy Voss       951-742-2413
              wingdhealer@aol.com  
 
Treasurer         Lila Gann          51-244-6863 
              llgann@verizon.net 
 
Membership       Donna Nunes      951-244-9066 
              dknunes@ca.rr.com 
 
Corresponding Secretary         
              Babette Stubbs     951-244-5335 
              stubbsins@outlook.com 
     
Rules            Marilyn Bridges     951-294-7075 
              marilyn_bridges@ca.rr.com 
 
Social           Kathy Homewood    951-403-3124 
              kmhomewood@gmail.com  

2020 Tournament Schedule 
Beat the Pro                    January 21 

Valentine Tournament             February 11 

SB&R Tournament                       March 26 

Club Championship                 March 17, 19, 24 

Senior Championship                   April 21, 28  

Member Guest                     May 15 

President’s Cup                        June 16, 23 

Couples Eclectic                July 14, 21 

Member/Member              September 15, 17, 22 

Jack & Jill                                       November 21  

Christmas Tournament                   December 8                

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

Our Mission is to create and maintain a friendly atmosphere in 
which golfers of all abilities can participate in, and enjoy, the 
game of golf. We will promote our primary objective through 
camaraderie, social events, tournaments and recognition. 

We encourage equitable competition through proper  
handicapping, utilizing USGA standards  

We strive to be a source of pride and enjoyment for our  
members, guests and our community of Canyon Lake  

 

Women’s Golf Club Board of Directors  
Meets the First Tuesday of Each Month  

General Board Meetings 
February 4, May 5, August 4, November 3 

It’s hard to believe over half our year is gone already.  
Unfortunately, with the closing of our Clubhouse once 
again,  your Board has decided to cancel yet another 
tournament, our very popular Couples Eclectic.  With the 
COVID 19 virus picking up its pace in California and in 
our own Canyon Lake,  we probably will be forced to 
cancel the remaining tournaments for the year.  We are 
hoping against hope that we will be able to have our 
most popular tournament of the year, our Christmas 
Tournament.  I’ve also been informed that SB&R most 
likely will be canceled until January.  Darlene will keep us 
updated.  That being said, our club still remains very  
active.  We are still using tee times instead of shotgun, 
while we all miss the comradery of our morning meetings 
and our lunches at the clubhouse, we are still out there 
golfing.  Babette is running our very popular skins game 
each week with the help of Donna and Dianne when she 
is gone.  Darlene and Anne have added our weekly 
games back into the mix making things seem a little 
more normal. 
 Joanna is still planning the Henderson getaway and has 
been assured that should the hotel be forced to close 
due to the virus our money will be refunded. 
Our General Board Meeting  is scheduled for August  4th.  
Since we are on tee times, and some of you get in late, 
we may change the date to a day when we aren’t golfing.  
I will let you know.  Hopefully we can have it on the patio 
of our Clubhouse and social distance.  The nomination 
and election  of officers for the 2021 Board will take 
place.  Running for the following offices for next year are:  
President:  Ina Pickard; Major Tournament Chair, Linda 
Kamashian; Handicap Chair, Norma Yarbrough;  
Tuesday Tournament Chair, Kathy Homewood;  
Recording Secretary, Kathy Voss; Treasurer, Lila Gann; 
Membership, Donna Nunes; Corresponding Secretary, 
Babette Stubbs; Rules, Joanna Spiller and Social, Nancy 
Zimmerman.  If anyone is interested in serving in any of 
these positions contact the nominating committee:   
Joanna Spiller, Linda Kamashian or Donna Nunes.  The 
new Board will be announced at that meeting. 
A big thank you to our very special ladies, Dorothy 
Washle and Maxine Whalen and their crew for the  
wonderful job they did under adverse conditions on Jim 
McGill’s celebration of life.  Unfortunately, due to COVID 
Anita canceled the celebration of life scheduled for her 
late husband Bob and decided on a private ceremony 
with just her close family, who are traveling from  
Oklahoma to be with her.  Our hearts and prayrs go out 
to our friend Anita during this tough time. 
Ura Furry is recovering nicely from her knee replacement 
surgery.  Babette is still waiting for her shoulder surgery, 
hopefully it will be soon. 
In closing, remember there are three ways to improve 
your golf game:  Take lessons,  practice constantly or 
start cheating. 
Stay safe and be well 
Ina Pickard, CLWGC President 
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Elaine Grady made her first ‘hole in one’ Tuesday July 
21

st
, 2020 on hole #8 with her 5 Hybrid. The shot was  

witnessed by KK Beecher and Kathy Werder. The Ladies 
Progressive Hole in One pot paid Elaine $3,082! Her 
playing partner KK, saw it roll into the hole, but Elaine 
was not convinced until she went up and saw it in the cup  
herself.   Elaine said it was quite exciting and completely 
unexpected since she only started golfing in Sepember 
2017. She joined the Canyon Lake Niners in Nov 2018 
and joined the Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club in Nov 
2019. Congratulations Elaine, we all look forward to  
joining you for a hole in one drink as soon as possible. 

LADIES DAY 
Tuesday game results: 
July 2020 
Low Gross Winner -  Norma Yarbrough   91 
Low Net Winner – Linda Johnson  67 
Game Winners 
July 7 
A Flight - First Gross – Nancy Zimmerman   91 
Second Gross- Jill Busser  92 
First Net –Norma Yarbrough 69 
Second Net – Sheri Rawlins – 73 
B Flight 
First Gross – Anne Norris - 99 
Second Gross – Marina Stinson - 101 
First Net – Judy Thompson - 71 
Second Net – Merilyn Murphy – 77 
C Flight  
First Gross – Linda Johnson - 101 
First Net – Lila Gann – 71 
D Flight 
First Gross and Net – Linda Helmer 108 N, 69 G 
July 14 
Two Best Balls of Foursome 
First Place Team Total of 122 
Nancy Zimmerman 
Donna Nunes 
Linda Helmer 
Second Place Team Total of 123 
Gerry Meeks 
Sue Sell 
Elaine Grady 
Third Place Team Total of 130 on C/O 
Maxine Whalen 
Kathy Voss 
Darlene Cortez 

Skins Winners 
June 23, 2020 
Judy Thompson – Hole 9 with a net 2, Hole 11 
with a net 1 and Hole 14 with a 
Net 2 
Nancy Zimmerman –Hole 3 net 3; 
Linda Johnson Hole 4 Net 2 
Julie Faia Hole 5 net 4 
Donna Nunes Hole 7 net 3 
Ura Furry Hole 15 net 1 
Elaine Grady Hole 8 net 0 
Lorrie Applegate Hole 13 net 3 
Cathy Barr Hole 18 net 3 
June 30 
Jill Busser Birdied Holes 2, 12 and 17 
Kay Arth Hole 8 Net 1, Hole 13 Net 2 
Lila Gann Hole 9 Net 3 
Merilyn Murphy Hole 10 Net 2 
Kathy Voss Hole 18 Net 4 
July 7 
Marina Stinson Hole 7 Net 3 
Lila Gann Hole 11 Net 1 
Linda Johnson Hole 14 Net 1 
Maxine Whalen Hole 15 Net 1 
July 14 
Ellie Clow Hole 13 Net 2 
Sue Sell Hole 15 Net 1 
Donna Nunes Hole 16 Net 3 
Linda Hudson Hole 17 Net 1 
 
 
 
 
 
 













August 2020 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

            1 

2 3 

9er’s Board Meet-

ing 
  

4 

CLWGC 

GROSS/NET 
Gen. Board Mtg. 
*Sandy Dawson 

  
  

5 Partners Best Ball 

MC Board Meeting 

Tom Steinle 
 

  

6 

9er’s GOLF 
Gross/Net 

  

7 
 ALB-Partners Best 
Ball-Pick your 4some 

8 

  
Pat Kemball 
Kathy Werder 

Randy Bonner 

 

9 

  
10 
Maintenance Day 

11 CLWGC 
Pick your Partner 
Kickers 

12 Lone Ranger 

Rides Again 

Barbara Spraul 
*Barbie Spencer 

DanRawlins 

13 

9er’s GOLF 
  
Lila Gann 

  

14 
ALB-2 Man Tin Whis-
tle-Comm Picks 
 

15 

12:00 Family Golf 
President’s Cup 
Larry Gann 
  

16 

Pismo Away 

 
Bill Hallahan 

Rick Lane 
 

  

17 

Pismo Away 
  

18 CLWGC 
Nine Shortest Holes 

Pismo Away 
Gerry Meeks 
 Clair Bond 
  

19 Alternate Shot 

Pismo Away 
Sue Sell 
Cheryl Ritsema 
Wendy Eddy 
  

20 

9er’s GOLF 
Back Nine 
  
Nancy Zimmerman 

  

21ALB-The Lone 

Ranger-Committee 
Picks 
 
Jordan Ehrenkranz 

22 

  
Dori Mendoza 

John Stubbs 

Terry Voss 

23 
 
Larry Trudeau 

Todd Wines 
 

  

24 
 
Jim Paulis 

Steve Spaeth 

25 CLWGC 
Pick Ur 4-Some 
2 Best Balls 

  
  

26 2 balls on par 

4’s, 3 balls on par 5’s 
and 4 balls on par 3’s 

  

  

27 

9er’s GOLF Guest 

Day 
SB&R Yucaipa 
  

  

28 
 ALB-Individual Tin 
Whistle-Pick your 
4some 
  
  
Mary Leathley 

  

29 
 
Chuck Hudson 

Jim Musser 

Don Raworth 
 

  
30 
2:00 9er’s Scramble 

 

Bob Pickard 

Terry Woods 

          
Notes: 
  
CLWGC & CLMGC 
8:00am Shotgun 
9:00am 9er’s 



SCGA Representative Selected in four round medal tournament  
 
The club championship is a qualifying tournament to send our representative to the SCGA  
tournament of champions.     This year our club will be represented by Mr. Ryan Hambright with an 
impressive four round gross score of five under par.   Other strong contenders were Brett Geer and 
past champions Brandon Majarro, and Marcus Schonabaum.    
 
Ryan Hambright: 68-68-71-72 = 279 (-5) 
Brett Geer: 78-72-69-77 = 296 (+12) 
Brandon Mojarro: 73-77-76-72 =298 (+14) 
Marcus Schonabaum: 74-78-74-74 =300 (+16) 
 
Participation in the tournament was very strong with members competing in three additional gross 
championship flights consisting of three rounds: 
 
B flight winner was Ryan Good with a plus 24 
C flight winner was Mark Wagoner with a plus 40 
D flight winner was Dudley Thompson with a plus 44 
 
Each championship flight also had a net winner, where the score for the three rounds was adjusted 
for the handicap of the player.  The net winners for each flight were: 
 
A flight net winner was Ryan Hambright at even par 
B flight net winner was Jesse Beecher  minus 2 
C flight winner was Marg Wagoner with a plus 10 
D flight winner was Dudley Thompson with a plus 2 
 
Players also had the opportunity to compete on gross score for three rounds based on age with a 
masters,  senior and super senior category. 
 
The top three finishers in the Senior (age 55-64) category were:  
 
Marcus Schonabaum at plus 13 
Dan Rawlins at plus 14 
Bill Conlin at plus 27 
 
The top three finishers in the Super Senior (age65-74) category were:  
 
Steve McCain at plus23 
Ted Smykla at plus 27 
Mike Sanders at plus 30 
 
The top three finishers in the Masters (age 75 +) category were:  
 
Dudley Thompson at plus 44 
Fred Finger at plus 45 
Thomas Scudieri at plus 48 
 
This is grueling multi day tournament and congratulations to all who finished and especially to those 
mentioned who placed in the top tier of their respective groups. A special thanks to Jerry Watson our 
tournament director and to head golf professional Pat Kemball and his staff but once again making 
our tournament a success.  
 
 
 



Most Improved as of July 1
st
 



“After Lunch Bunch”, your Friday game for 40 years…  

Friday July 3rd presented itself with a great day weather wise.. 
Results as follows 
 
Hole #2 closest to the pin...Chuck Hudson 
Hole #11 closest to the pin.. Jim Musser 
 
B flight winners were Musser and Doidge 
A flight winners were Tom Damato and Dave Nickel 
Skins were Clive Taylor, Leroy Nelson, Dave Nickle, Jim Musser and Leroy Madera 
 
Friday July 17th results.. 
1st place Kelch, Gunter, Calvin, Freyre 
2nd place Taylor, Stinson, Madera, Doidge 
 
Skins were Freyre Coughlin, Swift, Musser, Pierick  
 
Friday July 22nd results were.. 
 
Closest to pin #8.. Tom Fuhrman  
Hole #17...Thom Merry 
 
3rd place Rowland, Hudson 
2nd place Stinson, Franks 
1st place Popper, Nelson 
 
Skins were Franks, Merry, Pinto, Hanover, Rowland, Hudson, Washle 
..its a great bunch of guys that tee off at 9am on Friday mornings. We’re not the best 
golfers in Canyon Lake BUT we have a great time. Why not join us?  
Call me at 249-4565 anytime before Friday morning and you’ll have a good time.  



Kela Greene 

Customer Relationship Manager 

 

13465 Lakeshore Drive 

Unit 105 

Lake Elsinore, CA 92530 

951-442-9832Cell 

info@venusprintingle.com 

We now offer Social Media / Website Services 

Join the fun in 2020! 

 
Importance of Posting Hole-By-Hole 

  
With our course now back to its true distance and rating, it is time to make 
it a priority to post Hole-By-Hole.  I am sure that if you have played the 
past couple of weeks, you have seen the completion of hole 13.  At least to 
me it sure looks more intimidating with the changes.  Is it a harder hole?  
Should it be rated lower or stay at 12?  The best way to know the facts is 
to post hole-by-hole.  When you do, all of the stats are kept within the 
GHIN program.  We can retrieve this information and it will allow us to 
make appropriate decisions.   
 
By Rick Halsey  

mailto:info@venusprintingle.com





